

Ref: KPIS/BE/cs071/2021

November 22, 2021

Dear KPIS Community,

First of all, we are pleased to report that all our staff, teachers and students coming onto campus since reopening have had negative test results. We appreciate the community's support and assistance in following the protocol guidelines.

Around midday today, we received a report from a middle school parent for one 6th grader and one 7th grader that someone working in their home had tested positive for covid-19 via ATK self-test.

The domestic worker has minimal contact with the students in the home; however, as per protocol and precaution, both students were isolated at school and then sent home to quarantine for the rest of the week until PCR results for the domestic worker are confirmed.

Both students tested negative via ATK test on Sunday and again today, Monday, meaning that the risk to our community onsite is low at this point. Although, we ask that students monitor symptoms and strictly follow protocols in the interim. We will ask that all middle school students complete their second ATK test for the week on Tuesday instead of Wednesday this week.

Should you have any questions, comments, or information please don't hesitate to contact the school.

Thank you for your support and understanding.

Regards

KPIS Leadership Team



Ref: KPIS/BE/cs071/2021

22 พฤศจิกายน 2564

เรียน ท่านผู้ปกครอง

ก่อนอื่น ทางโรงเรียนฯ ต้องขอขอบพระคุณทุกๆ ท่านที่ให้ความร่วมมือและปฏิบัติตามมาตรการ ป้องกันโควิด-19 ด้วยดีมาโดยตลอด ตั้งแต่เปิดโรงเรียนฯ ให้นักเรียน คุณครูและพนักงานกลับเข้ามา ที่โรงเรียนฯ ผลการตรวจโควิด-19 นั้นเป็นลบตลอดมา

อย่างไรก็ตาม ในช่วงเที่ยงวันของวันนี้ โรงเรียนฯ ได้รับแจ้งจากผู้ปกครองนักเรียนระดับชั้น มัธยมศึกษา เกรด 6 และเกรด 7 ว่ามีแม่บ้านที่บ้านได้รับทราบผลการตรวจหาเชื้อโควิด-19 แบบ ATK เป็นบวก

ในขณะที่อยู่ที่บ้าน แม่บ้านท่านนั้นมีสัมผัสใกล้ชิดกับนักเรียนทั้ง 2 คนน้อยมาก แต่เพื่อให้เป็นไป ตามมาตรการและข้อควรระวัง นักเรียนทั้ง 2 คนได้ถูกแยกกักตัวที่โรงเรียนฯ และถูกส่งกลับบ้านเพื่อ รับการกักตัวแยกต่อในสัปดาห์นี้ทั้งสัปดาห์จนกว่าจะมีผลการตรวจแบบ PCR ของแม่บ้านมายืนยัน ว่าหายดีแล้ว

นักเรียนทั้ง 2 คน มีผลตรวจ ATK เป็นลบเมื่อวันอาทิตย์และวันนี้ (วันจันทร์) ก็มีผลเป็นลบด้วยเช่น กัน ความเสี่ยงในสังคมโรงเรียนฯ ในขณะนี้จึงยังถือว่าอยู่ในระดับต่ำ อย่างไรก็ตาม ทางโรงเรียนฯ ขอให้นักเรียนเฝ้าสังเกตุอาการและปฏิบัติตามมาตรการอย่างเคร่งครัดในเวลานี้ โรงเรียนฯ ขอ แนะนำให้นักเรียนชั้นมัธยมศึกษาตอนต้นทุกคนทำการตรวจ ATK ใน้วันอังคาร (แทนวันพุธ) ใน สัปดาห์นี้

หากท่านมีคำถาม ข้อสงสัย ข้อมูลหรือคำแนะนำใดๆ โปรดอย่างลังเลที่จะติดต่อโรงเรียนฯ

ขอขอบพระคุณทุกท่านที่เข้าใจ และให้ความร่วมมือโดยดีมาโดยตลอด

ขอแสดงความนับถือ

คณะผู้บริหาร โรงเรียนนานาชาติกีรพัฒน์